January 28th 2025		WOW D&J 2025 -1

Minutes
Jan 28th 2025 at 7pm
Discipleship and Justice Commission
Western Ontario Waterways 
Regional Council
of the United Church of Canada
Connecting, Supporting, Transforming

Attendance:
Roster- Members:  Andrew Hyde (Chair), Edith Coyle, Cathy Hird, Linda Peacock, Kate Ballagh-Steeper, John Adeyemi, Diane Dick, Kristal McGee, Ayla Mackie
Roster- Staff Support: Kathy Douglas, Thérèse Samuel, John Egger, Brenna Baker, Greg Smith-Young, Krista Ford
Present- Members:  Edith Coyle, Kate Ballagh-Steeper, Kristal McGee, Andrew Hyde, Ayla Mackie, Linda Peacock, John Adeyemi
Present- Staff Support: Krista Ford, Kathy Douglas, Therese Samuel, JohnEgger
Agenda:
1. Acknowledgement of the Land – Andrew offered a land acknowledgement

2. Opening Prayer – Andrew offered an opening prayer along with a check in about Christian Unity, encouraging the commission and staff to share.

3. Appointment of Equity Monitor – Ayla offered to be the equity monitor for the meeting.

4. Approval of Agenda for Jan 28th 2025 meeting

MOTION by Kate Ballagh-Steeper / Kristal McGee, that the Discipleship and Justice Commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council approve the agenda for Jan 28th 2025 with updates.
MOTIONG								CARRIED					
5. Approval of Minutes from Dec 17th 2024 meeting

MOTION by that the Discipleship and Justice Commission of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council approve the minutes of the Dec 17th 2024 meeting as with the addition of noting Kate Ballagh-Steeper attended the ISARC meeting.
MOTION								CARRIED
									
6. Funds Available:

Remaining funds in the Events Budget $10000 (not including recent email vote)d

	Description of Event/program
	Date Approved
	Amount approved
	Remaining balance

	UCC 360 Antiracism Program – Alcris Limongi   

	Jan 28th 2025
	$500
	$9500.00

	Honorarium for Hyeran Kim Cragg
	Jan 28th 2025
	$175
	$9325.00

	Honorarium for Equity and Pastoral care for UCC 360 event
	Jan 28th 2025
	$50
	$9275.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	TOTAL
	$9275.00



Remaining funds in the Meeting Budget $3000

	Description of Event/program
	Date Approved
	Amount approved
	Remaining balance

	Donation to OSHaRE in memorial of Cathy Hird’s husbands passing
	Jan 28th 2025
	$100
	$2900.00

	
	
	
	



7. Record of email votes:  - none

8. Correspondence:  None
9. Reports: 

a. Kathy  

Kathy highlighted a couple key points of her report she has uploaded for the commission members to review.
She reported that there have been 11 applications for the 6 youth position to attend GC45.
She is working on a children and youth program for the spring AGM
Worshiplude is on Friday, 

b. Thérèse

Thérèse also highlighted portion of her uploaded report.
She is working on Black History programs.
She is looking for people to join a “Prayers for peace” team
She would like to create some resources churches can use for the upcoming elections and encourage them to host town hall events.
Thérèse also encouraged the commission to think about how they can ask the M&S grant recipients for stories.  We need to have a process in place by the end of March ideally for them to report back before the next granting cycle begins.
Kate offered suggestion that there should be a standard form with standard questions for the recipients to fill out.
Andrew wondered if there could be an addition to the application, of a section for past applicants to fill out making it mandatory to share their story before applying again.
Kate offered to help assist the Tri Region group that will be reviewing the application and the process, as she has experience filling out grant applications.

c. John – nothing further to add

d. Executive  - Nothing at this time

e. United Church Women (UCW) 

Edith shared that the UCW is functioning well despite having to cancel their Feb plans.
She reminded everyone of the upcoming event with Moderator Carmen Landsdown in April.
Also that World Day of Prayer is coming up March 7th at 10 am First United Church in Waterloo

10. Business Arising 

MOTION:  Moved by Linda Peacock/ John Adeyemi that the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission approve the allocation of $500 from the 2025 Events Budget for honorarium to Rev. Alcris Limongi for the workshop series Anti-Racism: UCC 360.   
MOTION								CARRIED

MOTION:  Moved by Kristal McGee/ Kate Ballagh-Steeper that the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission approve the allocation of $175 from the 2025 Events  Budget for Honorarium to Rev Dr. HyeRan Kim-Cragg for the workshop “Preaching with an Ecological Lens.”  
MOTION								CARRIED

11. New Business 
MOTION: Moved by Kristal McGee/John Adeyemi that the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission approve the allocation of $50 from the 2025 Events Budget for honorarium to an equity and pastoral support person for UCC 360 Antiracism.
MOTION								CARRIED
Request for a letter of endorsement for Rev. Hoeun Lee to represent UCC as a chaplain at UW. To be sent from our commission to Ryan Kreuzer, Chair UW Multi-Faith and Spirituality Resource Team. Already affirmed at WOWRC Executive.

MOTION: Moved by Kristal McGee/Linda Peacock that Andrew and Kathy will prepare a letter of endorsement for Rev Hoeun Lee to represent the UCC as chaplain at UW on behalf of the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission.
MOTION								CARRIED

MOTION: Moved by Edith Coyle/Ayla Mackie that the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission appoint John Adeyemi to SJNORC as a representative of the commission.
MOTION								CARRIED

Thérèse shared that former commission member Cathy Hird’s husband passed away and shared details of the Obituary with the commission.

MOTION: Moved by Kate Ballagh-Steeper/Linda Peacock that the Western Ontario Waterways Discipleship and Justice Commission make a $100 donation, out of the meeting budget, to the OSHaRE (Owen Sound Hunger and Relief Effort) in memorial of Paul Younger, Cathy’s husband.
MOTION								CARRIED

12. Next Meetings

Tues. February 25, 7pm Zoom
Tues. March 25, 7pm Zoom
Tues. April 22, 7pm Zoom

13. Report from Equity monitor 
Ayla shared that the meeting went really well. Felt it was inclusive for voting and appreciated people not using the Chat.  She appreciates that people are willing to be educated on ways to make the meetings more inclusive.

14. Closing – meeting adjourned 8:23pm

